
AVIATION HIGH SCHOOL MINUTES 13TH March 2017 
 
The Meeting was called to order by Kerry Bond at 7.10pm 
 
The Traditional Owners of the Land – The Turrubal and Jaggera Peoples were acknowledged  

In Attendance: 

Brad Gilhooly, Sharon Baxter, David Munn, Kerry Bond, Karen Long, Paul Hudson, Ann Thompson, 

Evette Lonergan, Tim Amourous, Paul Baxter, Therese Sayers, Kay Gray & Roberta Lusa 

Apologies: 

Peter Anderson, Mark O’Brien, Mandy Allen, Paul Hooper, Rafaela Hooper & Karen Opitz 

 

Minutes of Last Meeting: 

Amendment to wording in New Business 13 February 2017 Meeting. 

Mr Munn proposed that older Musical Equipment be offered to Hamilton State School if required. 

Report Accepted by Roberta Lusa Seconded by Therese Sayers 

 

Business Arising from Previous Minutes 

None 

Correspondence  

Commonwealth bank Statements 

Trutex Statement 

Midford Statement 

Niisbets Catering Equipment 

Entertainment Guide Information 2017/2018 

AHS Newsletter 

Accepted Brad Gilhooly Seconded David Munn 

Presidents Report – Kerry Bond 

Nothing much more to add from AGM. Kerry would like to note that the Uniform Shop sales are 

presently slow but will improve at the start of Term 2 with the cooler temperatures.  

To be noted for future P&C Committees that Weareco is not owed any money. Stock that was 

returned was never credited & Weareco are still sending reminder notices. P&C QLD to be contacted 

re: Harassment as Kerry has tried many times to contact them in relation to the mail received. 

Our Uniform Shop convenors salary was also accepted for the following 12 months at $26.00 p/h 

Accepted David Munn Seconded Brad Gilhooly 



Treasurers Report – Therese Sayers 

Cash at bank 10.3.17   $4,126.97      

* Uniform Shop Sales @ 10.3.17 $37,697 (2016 $46,720, 2015 $50,028)     

* Other Income expected   $1422.65  (Canteen $597.50, Aviation High $825.15)    

* Payables on hand @ 10.2.17 $4,531.46  (Uniforms $2293.78, Insurance $2237.68 

Accepted Kay Gray Seconded Karen Long 

Principals Report – David Munn 

Welcome to Ann Thompson the new Business Services Manager at Aviation High School 
 
Annual Implementation Plan/ Investing for Success 2017 
Aviation High School’s Annual Implementation Plan outlines the priorities for the school during 2017. 
The QSR 2015 to 2018” the school’s aspirational improvement targets over the next four years has 
been endorsed. Investing for success plan is an agreement between the school and Education 
Queensland that targets specific areas of literacy/ numeracy across the school e.g. NAPLAN, U2B’s, 
ICT’s DATA and Differentiation 
 
Lockers are now installed for all Students. Students will need to visit the office to be allocated one. 
 
Upcoming Events –  
        -PCT starts 13/3/17 until 24/3/17 
                     - First open evening for Yr. 7 and potential students 2018-21/3/17 
                     - NAPLAN/QCS skill builder week last week of the school term        
                      -Parent/Teacher Interviews Tuesday 02/05/17 
                      - Year 10 work experience week in the last week of the school term 
 
 
Student Council Report 
 
Student Council initiatives-  
Interact egg and spoon race fundraiser on the 1st free dress day of the year 
New futsal goals required for Wednesday afternoon - Raffle to win a Football hamper/movie 
tickets/Bli Bli aqua park tickets 
Student suggestions that developed from the meeting included 
More shade for Year 7’s to sit 
More tables/chairs for area near A block 
Seasonal foods in the canteen 
Flight Sims at lunch 
Tables and chairs out at the Astro turf 
Change rooms – issues being a locker room 
Hall for sports at lunch time 
Clubs at lunch break 
Chairs and tables outside canteen/big tree/fake grass 
B block rooms – have trouble seeing the board because of sun reflection - need anti-glare materials 
or curtains installed. 
Tables under E block 
 
Accepted Kay Gray Seconded Therese Sayers 



 
Fundraising Report  
 
Sharon is attending the launch party for the 2017/2018 Entertainment Book on the 29th March.  
In 2016 – 22 Entertainment books were sold through AHS & received $260.00 Commission – lets 
improve on that this year!! 
 
Brad Gilhooly mentioned about Brisbane Airport Australia Grant that He has had success with at 

another school –  Brad will be in contact with Roberta Lusa to apply for shade sails for the school. 

 
Canteen Report - Nil 

 

Uniform Shop Report – Mariane Anderson 
 

1. Blazer orders have been placed.  These are due back approximately 22/3.  There is some 
concern that not all students have placed an order as currently we only have orders for 20. 

2. Uniform passes for blazers will only be issued at the uniform shop if the order is delayed or a 
late order has to be placed.  If the blazer is in stock but not paid for then a uniform pass will 
not be issued. 

3. We are currently out of stock of size 57cm formal hats.  We have uniform passes for the few 
students effected. New stock is due in next term. 

4. School bags are selling well and was certainly something that new parents were interested 
in.  We currently have less than half of our original order of 100 left in stock.   

5. Sales overall have slowed, as expected after the back to school rush.  Hopefully the cooler 
weather will encourage students to purchase jumpers and shell jackets. 

 
 
Accepted Kay Gray Seconded Paul Baxter 
 
New Business 
 
Voluntary Contributions Letter to Parents approved by all in attendance to continue in 2018. 
 
David was asked if there has been any follow-up from Qantas/Boeing visits to AHS - David has 
written follow-up letters to both Companies and is awaiting replies from both and is disappointed 
that nothing has come of these visits. 
 
Denise Dunn is also waiting to hear back from Aerospace Gateway Schools program – again 
disappointed that nothing has happened. 
 
Meeting closed 8.19pm 
Next meeting Monday 8th May 2017 
 
 
 


